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“Yes! Siena and your father look a bit like when they were young!” Staring at Layla’s 
phone screen without blinking, Lilly said. 

Layla also stared at the phone screen: “Is it true? Do you have a picture of Siena? No, 
you don’t have a mobile phone…” 

“I don’t have a picture, we haven’t taken a picture.” Lilly explained, “Master does not 
allow others to take pictures of us. Our Host has never taken pictures of us.” 

“Oh… it’s a pity I haven’t met your good friend, otherwise I’ll know if she’s real or not. 
Like my dad.” Layla said, thinking for a few seconds, then said, “Actually, I don’t know if 
my dad looked like this when he was a child. This is something I just played with, and 
ask me when I go back. Dad, let’s see if he looked like this when he was a child.” 

“Mmmm.” Lilly nodded obediently. 

“Little Lilly, haven’t you met my dad? When you saw my dad, didn’t you think he was 
like your good friend?” Layla asked with a smile. 

“Uncle Foster doesn’t look like…Uncle Foster was like when he was a child…” At least 
Lilly looked at Elliot’s face now, and wouldn’t associate him with Siena. 

But looking at the photo of Elliot getting smaller in Layla’s phone, at first glance, Lilly 
thought it was her good friend Siena. 

“Okay! Maybe my dad is too old now. He was also a baby when he was a kid, so he 
was a little cuter when he was a kid.” Layla said this, and she couldn’t help but want to 
see what her dad really looked like when he was a child. 

Layla: “Sister Layla, can I see what I’m like when I’m old?” 

“Of course you can. I’ll take a frontal photo for you first.” Layla turned on the camera, 
took a photo of Lilly, and then clicked the aging effect. Soon, Lilly’s old photo was born. 

Lilly: “It’s fun! Sister Layla, is this really what I’m like when I get old?” 

Layla: “The photo of Dad getting smaller is also not allowed! This is just a special effect 
designed by someone else…” 

“Oh! I seem to understand.” Lilly was stunned. 



Layla: “Little Lilly, it’s fine even if you don’t understand. You will understand when you 
grow up.” 

Little Lilly immediately showed a bright smile. 

“Sister Layla, I want to shoot too! Hurry up and help me!” Maria ran to Layla, grabbed 
her cute little head, and looked at Layla expectantly. 

“Don’t shake your head, or you will be photographed ugly!” After fixing her little head, 
Layla took a frontal photo of her. 

After Layla made her old with one click, Maria immediately took Layla’s phone and ran 
to the door of the room. 

“Mom! Look, Mom! I’m getting old!” Maria probably forgot that she had just moved the 
small bench to the door, for fear that her mother would find out that they were playing 
with their mobile phones. 

Now Maria had Layla’s phone and she wanted to go out and show it to her mother. 

Layla looked at the back of Maria running away and shook her head helplessly. 

But Auntie Shea was so gentle, Layla probably wouldn’t say that she showed her two 
younger sisters her phone. 

Since she was a little kid, she wasn’t afraid of Shea at all, so she could see that Shea 
must be very fond of Maria at ordinary times. 

“Mom! Sister Layla is making me old! Look, Mom! I’m not beautiful when I get old!” 
Maria quickly found her mother who was playing with Robert and showed her the 
phone. 

After looking at the photo, Shea couldn’t help laughing: “Maria has become a little old 
woman!” 

“Mom, you are not allowed to laugh at me ugly!” Maria pouted and pretended to be 
angry. 

“It’s not ugly, it’s not ugly. Mom didn’t say you are ugly. Even if you become a little old 
woman, you’re still mom’s little baby!” Shea touched her daughter’s little face, coaxed 
softly, and Maria immediately opened her mouth. 
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“Mom, look at uncle… There is a photo of my uncle getting smaller in my sister’s mobile 
phone… .You order it…I won’t order it.” Maria’s little finger pointed to the phone and 
asked her mother to order it. 

Robert watched with relish. 

He put down the new toy, took his sister’s mobile phone from his auntie’s hand, opened 
the album skillfully, and found his father’s photo. 

After he saw the photo of his father getting smaller, he laughed out loud: “My dad is so 
cute!” 

After that, the little guy kissed the screen without warning. 

“Robert, You’re so disgusting! You’ve smeared my screen!” Layla rushed over, rescued 
the phone from Robert’s hand, and pushed Robert aside. 

Robert pouted and looked aggrieved: “If you don’t play with me, you still push me… I’m 
going to go back and tell my mother.” 

“If you dare to tell my mother, then I will never play with you again!” Layla threatened 
calmly. 

As for her younger brother, Layla was completely confident to handle it. 

Sure enough, Robert listened to her words, and immediately stepped forward to ask for 
a hug: “Sister, I’m just kidding, I won’t tell my mother. I like you the most! Why don’t you 
play with me!” 

“I only have two hand, I can only hold little Sister Maria and Little Lilly, I can’t hold you 
anymore! If you want to play with us, you can’t lose your temper, do you hear?” Layla 
said a lesson. 

At that time, the reason why Layla brought her two younger sisters into the room and 
shut Robert out was because Robert lost her temper. 

Robert was jealous because Layla didn’t lead him. 

“Sister, I know I’m wrong. I don’t lose my temper.” Robert bowed his head to admit his 
mistake. 

“This is a good brother!” Layla reconciled with her brother, and took her two younger 
sisters to the room to play again. 

Robert picked up the new toy and followed them into the room obediently. 



The other side. 

In the simple and modern style room, the mother-in-law made lunch and shouted Siena 
to wash her hands and eat. 

Since going down the mountain, Siena had been locked in this small house of less than 
100 square meters. 

She was used to being free in the temple, so her current life made her very restrained 
and unhappy. 

“Siena, I made your favorite braised pork.” The mother-in-law put two pieces of meat for 
Siena into the bowl. 

“Mother-in-law, when can we go out to play?” Siena held the spoon and looked at her 
favorite braised pork. She had no appetite. “Can’t we all go out in the future?” 

“Of course not. Let’s see what the Miss will arrange next. As you saw yesterday, the 
Miss is very kind to you and she won’t hurt you.” The mother-in-law said, “Siena, you 
have to remember that although I was taking care of you, your life was saved by the 
Miss. And it was the Miss who saved your life. The Miss paid me to take care of you. If 
you didn’t have a young lady, you might be as pitiful as the children on the mountain.” 

“But I don’t think they are pitiful! I want to go back to the mountain. Mother-in-law, can 
you take me back?” At this point, Siena’s tears flickered in her eyes. 

“Siena, you have to be obedient. I told you that someone wanted to kill you. Aren’t you 
afraid of death? Even if you are not, I am. I won’t let you run around.” The mother-in-law 
became tough. 

“Miss is not at home today, mother-in-law, can you take me out for a walk? I don’t want 
to be locked up here.” Siena was pitiful, reaching out to wipe away tears, “I’m used to 
staying on the mountain, and I can’t stay here for a moment…” 

 


